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"THIS VAST TREASURE" PREMIERE FRIDAY 

"This Vast Treasure," a new full sound and color motion picture about Riley Hospital, 
will have its premiere Friday at 2 p.m. in the Meiks Conference Room on the hospital's 
fifth floor. 

Produced by the Riley Memorial Association, the picture differs considerably from 
other Association films in that it has a story line and is not a tour-through-the­
hospital type of movie. 

The movie was made with the full and complete co-operation of the staff and faculty 
at Riley. Because of this co-operation, the movie was produced in and arotmd normal 
hospital activities without disrupting hospital routine or upsetting delicate medical 
and nursing techniques. 

All Medical Center faculty, staff and students are cordially invited to attend the 
premiere. 

* * * 

SAVINGS BONDS 

IUPUI is co-operating with the U.S. Treasury Department in providing opportunity for 
faculty and staff members to join the Payroll Savings Plan for u;s; Savings Bonds. 
You recently received a message from Vice-Chancellor · Buhner explaining the plan, an 
explanatory leaflet, and a payroll-deduction authorization card. Those interested in 
joining the plan are asked to send their cards to the Payroll Department in the Allied 
He.al th Building at the Medical Center. Additional cards are available at the Payroll 
Department. 

* * * 

MORE MONEY NEWS 

The Social Security tax base was increased from $7,800 to $9,000 on January 1. Although 
the 1971 rate of 5.2 per cent continues, payroll deductions will be made from wages up 
to the higher total through 1972. If an individual's 1972 wages are $9,000 or more, the 
tax will increase $62.40, from $405.60 to $468. 

* * * 

CONGRATULATIONS TO US 

In spite of the Freeze, IUPUI United Fund donations moved up well over last year'? 
$39,000, to $45,593.79. The average donation was $24.86. 

* * * 
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FOR BLOOD AND MONEY -- HURRYIN' HOOSIERETTES vs TIRMENSTEIN'S TOADS 

The monumental contest of our time will be played January 20 when those giants of the 
boards, the Hurryin' Hoosierettes, the School of Ntirsirig's non-subsidized inter­
collegiate basketball team, meets Tirmensteiri's Toads, the athletic cream of the IUPUI 
staff. 

The Hoosierettes won in a nip-and-tuck fray last year. This time the Toads are out for 
blood, according to David Wilson, personnel, one of the moving spirits in the Tirmenstein 
organization. 

Besides the grudge fight aspect of the match, the game is being played for money. The 
money, to be garnered from the sale of tiCkets; will go toward paying the expenses of 
the Hurryin' Hoosierettes to Memphis; where they will meet their old rivals from the 
University of Tennessee School of Nursing. The prize will be the fabulous Little Brown 
Jug, over which the teams have battled for the past five years, one game a year on a 
home and home basis. 

The Hoosierettes need $1,000 for the trip and all donations are welcome. Sponsor of the 
team is Mrs. M. Jeanne Pontious, associate professor of nursing. Coach is Miss Ieva 
Sijats of the School of Nursing. The team has three co-captains--Marcia Taylor, Pat 
Fryback, and Debbie May. 

The benefit game Jan. 20 ·.w'ill be held at 7:30 · .m~ : at Cathedral Hi h School nmasiUJll. 
Admission is 1 per person; arid tickets may be obtained .from any member of the Toads or 
the Hoosierettes. 

* * * 

CALENDAR CHECK-OFF (January 2-9, 1972) 

WAT 21 Schedule -- Monday, Wednesday, Friday: The Federal Government and Cancer Current 
Outlook, 8 a.m., 10 a.m., 7 p.m.; The Penetrating Eye, 8:22 a.m., 10:22 a.m., 7:22 p.m.; 
Th~ '~troke Patient Part I: Gross Prognostic Evaluation, 8:45 a.m., 7:45 p.m.; The Other 
Epilepsies: Dealing with the Initial Seizure, 9 ·a.m., 8 p.m.; Scoliosis: Significance 
of Early Detection, 9:24 a.m., 8:24 p.m.; Migraine: Differential Diagnosis, 9:40 a.m., 
~:40 . p.m. All WAT 21 programs are seen in the Self-Instruction Center, 1st floor, 
north wing, Medical Science Building. 

WA'!' 21 Schedule -- Tuesday, Thursday: Surgery of the Chronic Ear, 8 a.m., 10 a.m., 7 p.m.; 
Stages of Diabetes Mellitus, 8:45 a.m., 10:25 a.m., 7:25 p.m.; Current Approach to the 
~ypert~nsive Patient, 9 a.m., 8 p.m.; Therapy in Pancreatic Inflanunation, 9:24 a.m., 
$,:.24 .p;m. (Note: Thursday night programs begin one hour earlier than shown.) 

Tuesday -- Indiana University Hospitals Department Heads' Quarterly Meeting, 9 a.m., 
Hurty Hall C. 

Tuesday -- Dr. E. Wayne Martin Jr., s ecial assistant to President Ryan, responsible for 
administrative and research computing for the University, w1 1 ma e two presentations 
in the auditorium of the "A" Building at the 38th Street Campus. "Presentation on Plans 
for Administrative Data Processing" will be held from 1 p.m. to 3 p.m. "Presentation on 
Plans for Research Computing" will be held from 3 p.m. to 5 p.m. Interested persons are 
invited to attend either or both sessions. 

Tuesday Indianapolis Symphony Orchestra featuring the Winter Consort in program 
conducted by Thomas Briccetti; Clowes Hall, 8:30 p.m. 
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Tuesday -- I.U. Basketball, I.U. at N9rthern Illinois, 7:30 p.m. 

Wednesday Bristol Laboratories Pharmacy Display, University Hospital, 1st floor, 
8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. (Also Friday at Riley Hospital, 5th floor, 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.) 

Wednesday "Recent Advances in Clinical Pediatrics," School of Medicine postgraduate 
course directed by Dr. Morris Green, chairman and professor of pediatrics; Hurty Hall 
in Fesler Hall, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Thursday -- Izler Solomon conducting the Indianapolis Symphony Orchestra with guest 
soloist Earl Wild, pianist; Clowes Hall, 8 p.m. (Also Friday and Saturday at 8:30 p.m.) 

Friday-Sunday -- "Advanced Practical Course in Oral Implantology," School of Dentistry 
postgraduate course directed by Dr. Leonard Linkow at the school. 

Friday -- Sandoz Pharmaceuticals Display, University Hospital, 1st floor, 8:30 a.m. to 
3:30 p.m. 

Saturday I.U. Basketball, I.U. at Minnesota, 8 p.m. 

* * * 

HONORS & ACCOLADES 

Dr. Richard J. Hamburger, assistant professor of medicine, has been admitted to 
membership in the American College of Physicians. The 56-year-old international medical 
specialty society, with a membership of 18,500, dedicates itself to upgrading medical 
care, teaching and research through stringent standards of membership and programs of 
continuing education. 

Neil E. Matthew, assistant professor of fine arts and a native of Anderson, recently 
was awarded "best of show" and a second prize at the annual Anderson Society of Artists 
Exhibit at the Anderson Art Center. 

Dr. J. Steven Holmes, research psychologist at the Veterans Administration Hospital 
and assistant professor in Psychiatry Department, has been appointed to a three-year 
term on the State Board of Psychology Examiners. 

Dr. Harry J. Healey-, chairman and professor of endodontics, has been named to life 
membership in the International Association for Dental Research and to Omicron Kappa 
Upsilon, national honor society for dentistry. 

Dr. Martin Bloom, associate professor at the Graduate School of Social Service, was one 
of several authors of an article called "Interviewing the Ill Aged" in the Winter 1971 
edition of The Gerontologist. 

Dr. Lawrence C. Hartlage, assistant professor of psychology, was recently elected 
president-elect of both the National Rehabilitation Training Institute and the Indiana 
Rehabilitation Association. He also has been appointed a consultant to the U.S. Department 
of Health, Education and Welfare and a contributing editor to The School Psychologist. 

Dr. Peter Rabideau, assistant professor of chemistry, is the author of a research paper 
called "The Question of Ring Inversion in 2,3,6,7,Tetramethoxy-9,10-dihydroanthracene" 
in a recent issue of the Journal of Organic Chemistry. 

* * * 
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TRAVELLERS 

William A. Nevill, acting dean, 38th Street Campus, was the keynote speaker for the 
28th Two-Year College Chemistry Conference held at San Antonio (Texas) College last 
month. Dr. Nevill spoke on "Salvation of the Non-Science Major," reporting on the 
activities of the curriculum committee of the American Chemical Society in developing 
behavioral objectives in teaching chemistry to the non-major and the formation of a 
new national curriculum project called CAUSS -- Chemistry, an Approach to Understanding 
of Science in Society. He also discussed a Mobile Science Program to State Parks, 
to be sponsored by the Public Understanding of Science Division of the National Science 
Foundation. Dr. Nevill chairs the curriculum committee for the non-science major and 
the "Science on the Move" project. He also is on the advisory board of the CAUSS project. 

Mark Hylton, co-ordinator of IUPUI Administrative Data Processing, spoke recently at 
the Guide International meeting in Washington, D.C., on "Personnel Preparedness in 
Information Systems Planning and Design." Guide International is a nonprofit organization 
composed of representatives of 3,000 medium and large data processing users worldwide. 

Leon H. Bourke, associate professor of French, was in Chicago last week to attend the 
meeting of the Paul Claudel Society. The society meets at the same time as the annual 
meeting of the Modern Language Association. 

* * * 

LIGlITS our! 

In the midst of budget planning for 1972-73, Chancellor Hine has called attention to 
sharply rising costs for utility services. All of us can help reduce these costs by 
reminding ourselves--and others--to turn off all lights in rooms not in use. 

* . N3 •A News Bureau Publication 
Indiana University-Purdue University et Indianapolis 
1100 West Michigan Strfft 
lndi1n1polis, Indiana 46202 

* * * 
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